
 
 

KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD 
 PERSONNEL/POLICY MEETING 

 Educational Support Center – Room 110 
February 12, 2013 

MINUTES 
                           

 
A meeting of the Kenosha Unified Personnel/Policy Committee chaired by Mrs. Coleman was 
called to order at 5:30 P.M. with the following Committee members present:  Mr. Gallo, Mr. 
Jacobs, Mr. Retzlaff, Ms. Hamilton, Mr. Wamboldt, Ms. Morgan, and Mrs. Coleman.   Dr. 
Hancock was also present.  Mrs. Taube arrived later.  Ms. Morrison was absent.  
 
Mrs. Coleman welcomed the new student advisor member, Im’unique Morgan, who is a student 
at Reuther High School. 
 
Approval of Minutes – January 8, 2013 Personnel/Policy Meeting 
 
Mr. Jacobs moved to approve the minutes as contained in the agenda.  Mr. Gallo seconded the 
motion. Unanimously approved. 
 
Policy/Rule 6421 – Programs for Students With Disabilities 
 
Mrs. Taube arrived at 5:35 P.M. 
 
Dr. Sue Savaglio-Jarvis, Assistant Superintendent of Teaching and Learning, presented Policy 
6421 – Programs for Students With Disabilities and indicated that the revisions in the policy 
consisted of changing the use of the word “program” to “services”, incorporating the services and 
procedures the District is required to provide by law (policies 6421, 6421.1, 6421.2, 6421.3, and 
6421.4)  into one policy, and addi



 
 
 
categories in 21 of the 36 questions.  Mr. Keckler noted that the results from the survey will 
continued to be studied by the District.   A suggestion was made that the Cleanliness/Safety 
category not be a combined category in the future.   
 
Mr. Keckler presented the Middle School Class Size Report.  He indicated that it was being 
provided for informational purposes in response to a request by a Committee member.   He 
noted that the classes were categorized into academic, activity, or elective courses for the 
different middle schools and the numbers were based on the Official Second Friday Pupil Count 
Day – January 11, 2013.    
 
Mr. Keckler presented the School Year 2013-14 Preliminary Enrollment Projections as contained 
in the agenda and answered questions from Committee members.  He indicated that the 
projections will continue to be reviewed and adjusted accordingly. 
 
Future Agenda Items 
 
Mr. Keckler indicated that he would provide the High School Class Size Report in March. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:12 P.M.   
 

Stacy Schroeder Busby 
School Board Secretary 

 





 

KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD 
 JOINT AUDIT/BUDGET/FINANCE AND 

CURRICULUM/PROGRAM MEETING 
 Educational Support Center – Room 110 

February 12, 2013 
MINUTES 

 
 
A joint meeting of the Kenosha Unified Audit/Budget/Finance and Curriculum/Program 
Committees chaired by Mr. Gallo was called to order at 6:36 P.M. with the following Committee 
members present: Mr. Nuzzo, Mr. Bryan, Ms. Marcich, Mr. Kent, Mr. Coleman, Ms. Adams, Mrs. 
Taube, Ms. Stevens, Mrs. Anderson, Mrs. Daghfal, Ms. Santoro, and Mr. Gallo.  Dr. Hancock 
was also present.  Mr. Aceto, Mrs. Coleman, Mrs. Reed, and Mr. Simpkins were absent.  Ms. 
Galli was excused. 
 
Mary Frost Ashley Charitable Trust 
 
Ms. Patricia Demos, Community School Relations Coordinator, presented the Mary Frost Ashley 
Charitable Trust grant proposal titled Framework for Healthy Youth Development: Expanding 
Family and Student Learning Programs.  She indicated that the goal of the one year grant is to 
further develop the District’s Family Engagement Training and Education Programs as well as 
provide meaningful and engaging learning opportunities for students to increase achievement 
and attendance.   
 
Mr. Bryan moved to forward the Mary Frost Ashley Charitable Trust grant proposal titled 
Framework for Healthy Youth Development: Expanding Family and Student Learning Programs 
to the full Board for submission.  Mr. Kent seconded the motion.  Unanimously approved. 
 
Request to Submit 21st Century Community Learning Center (CLC) Program Grant 
Application for 2013-14 School Year 
 
Dr. Sue Savaglio-Jarvis, Assistant Superintendent of Teaching and Learning, and Mr. Paris 
Echoles, Coordinator of Student Engagement and Equity, presented the Request to Submit the 
21st Century Community Learning Center (CLC) Program Grant Application for 2013-2014 
School Year as contained in the agenda and answered questions from Committee members. 
 
Mr. Nuzzo moved to forward the Request to Submit the 21st Century Community Learning Center 
(CLC) Program Grant Application for the 2013-2014 School Year to the full Board for approval.  
Ms. Stevens seconded the motion.  Unanimously approved. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:47 P.M.   
 

Stacy Schroeder Busby 
School Board Secretary 

 
 

                           
                           
                           
                           
                           
                           
                           



 

KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD 
 CURRICULUM/PROGRAM MEETING 

 Educational Support Center – Room 110 
February 12, 2013 

MINUTES 
 
 
 

A meeting of the Kenosha Unified Curriculum/Program Committee chaired by Mrs. Taube was 
called to order at 6:54 P.M. with the following Committee members present:  Ms. Stevens, Mrs. 
Coleman, Mrs. Anderson, Mrs. Daghfal, Ms. Santoro, and Mrs. Taube.  Dr. Hancock was also 
present.  Mrs. Reed and Mr. Simpkins were absent.  Ms. Galli was excused. 

Approval of Minutes – January 8, 2013 Meeting   
 
Mrs. Coleman moved to approve the minutes 



 
 
 
Information Items 
 
Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis presented the Kenosha Unified School District – Concordia University 
Wisconsin Partnership for English as a Second Language Minor and indicated that with the  
increase of English Language learners in the District, there is an increasing need for teachers to 
know how to tailor their instruction to increase student achievement in both content and language 
goals.  In response, a partnership between the District and Concordia University Wisconsin has 
been established to provide staff a pathway to pursue an English as a second Language (ESL) 
certificate at a reduced cost.  Mrs. Iva Plumley, Coordinator of Language Acquisition Programs, 
was also present and answered questions from Committee members. 
 
Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis presented the Elementary Standards-Based Grading:  Progress Monitoring 
and Assessing for Student Learning as contained in the agenda.  She explained that the concept 
behind personalized learning has driven professional educators to recognize the need to assess 
student learning based on the current newly defined Common Core State Standards.  Currently, 



 
 
Learning.  Their main work is driven around the questions, “What does the teaching of the 
common core look like in the classroom?”  Three pilot schools (Brass, Bullen, and Indian Trail 
High School) were identified to work very closely with the content coordinators and the common 
core standards.  Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis was also present and answered questions from Committee 
members. 
 
Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis and Ms. Belinda Grantham, Director of Early Education, presented the Head 
Start Semi-Annual Report as contained in the agenda and answered questions from Committee 
members.   
 
Future Agenda Items 
  
Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis indicated that she would be presenting an Honors Program Update in March 
and confirmed that a STEM Update would also be presented in the near future. 
 
A World Language Update and an Extended Year/Year-Round School Update were requested by 
Committee members. 
  
Meeting adjourned at 8:41 P.M.   
 

Stacy Schroeder Busby  
School Board Secretary  


